
 

 
 
 
 

Year 4 Newsletter ☺ 
Week ending 7.5.21 

Below is some useful information you will need. 
If you have any further queries or messages please email your child’s class teacher. 

4AW – Miss Wells – aw475@coppice.worcs.sch.uk 
4MW – Miss Whiteley – mw182@coppice.worcs.sch.uk  

4J - Miss Johnson – rj332@coppice.worcs.sch.uk  
 
  

Hello, 
 

PLEASE NOTE, DUE TO COVER IMPLICATIONS FOR PARENTS’ EVENING, 
4AW’S PE LESSON WILL TAKE PLACE ON MONDAY 10TH MAY. PLEASE 
COULD ALL CHILDREN COME INTO SCHOOL, ON MONDAY 10TH, IN THEIR 
PE KITS INSTEAD OF WEDNESDAY. Thank you. 
 
Parents’ Evening Appointments: Please click here to see the main letter from the school. Appointments can be 
made through the link above. The dates for Year 4 are Monday 10th May and Monday 17th May. If these 
dates aren’t suitable for you, please contact your child’s class teacher to arrange another time. 
 
Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check (MTC): The main purpose of the MTC is to establish whether pupils 
can recall their times tables fluently and help schools identify where further help may be required. The 
children have been shown what the test looks like and we have spoken to them about the pass rate.  They 
will have a chance to have a practice test before the real thing to ensure they are fully confident what the 
set up will be like on the day. There has been a lot of anxiety regarding the MTC but we would like to 
reassure the children that they will do absolutely brilliantly and not to worry about it at all! 
 
Dates for your diary: 

• Multiplication Tables Check: The MTC will take place between Monday 7th June and Friday 25th June 
and the check will take most pupils no longer than 5 minutes to complete. More information on this 
will follow. 

• Wednesday 9th – Friday 11th June: Upton Warren. More information will be provided nearer to the 
time. There are information leaflets available on the website regarding 
food/equipment/clothing/timings. The deadline for payments will be the Friday during half term (4th 
June). 

Have a lovely weekend,  
Miss Wells, Miss Whiteley, Miss Johnson 
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